
School updates:
•	 Remote learning for all students K–12  

(no in-class learning) during duration of  
critical level (red) 

•	 Students in K–6 of critical service workers 
and students with additional needs who have 
been identified by their schools may engage in 
remote learning at school 

•	 All students and teachers will use Microsoft 
Teams 

•	 Schools will be limiting access to staff, identified 
students and essential deliveries 

For students/staff engaged in  
remote learning in school: 
•	 Students will be engaged with remote learning 

while inside the school 
•	 Transportation continues for students identified 

for remote learning at school who normally 
take the bus 

•	 Students will stay in school over the lunch hour 
with supervision provided 

•	 Fundamentals such as handwashing, proper 
mask use, and physical distancing will continue 
to be taught and modelled 

•	 Mask protocols continue for staff and students 
•	 Students and staff are reminded to stay home if 

feeling unwell 

CRITICAL LEVEL
(RED)

Teaching and 
learning remain  

a priority.
Schools are an important part of our 

community. We are committed to 
accommodating as many critical service 

workers’ K–6 students as we safely 
can in our schools. All students will 

be engaged in remote learning, 
whether they are at home or in 

school.  


